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Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 

Rule Concept: Commingled Recycling 
Processing Facility Permit Program – 
Fees 
 
Plastic Pollution and Recycling Modernization Act (SB 582, 2021) 
Rulemaking Advisory Committee Meeting 7, Rulemaking 2 
 

March 26, 2024 
 
Background 
This memo introduces a draft rule concept establishing the fees for the Commingled Recycling Processing 
Facility permit program.  
 
ORS 459A.955 requires that a person may not establish or operate a commingled recycling processing facility 
in the State of Oregon unless the person obtains a disposal site permit issued by DEQ. Concepts related to a 
new disposal permit specific to CRPFs were presented to the rulemaking advisory committee in November 
2023. The draft rule concept for the CRPF permit program can be found here. 
 
The purpose of this rule concept is to establish the permit application processing fee and the annual permit 
compliance fee associated with the new Commingled Recycling Processing Facility permit program. 
 
Rule concept for discussion at the April 3, 2024 RAC meeting 
For the new Commingled Recycling Processing Facility permit program, DEQ proposes to update OAR 340-097-
0120 to apply the fee structure already used for transfer stations and material recovery facilities to CRPFs: 

• A permit application fee of $100 – $500, to be assessed based on the anticipated tons received 
annually by the facility.  

• An annual permit compliance fee of $50 – $1,000, to be assessed based on the tons accepted annually 
by the facility. 

 
Non-discrimination statement 
DEQ does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in administration of 
its programs or activities. Visit DEQ’s Civil Rights and Environmental Justice page. 
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